
Hunger Free Lenawee!
Minutes from November 2, 2021

Attendance:  Madeline DeMarco (LCMHA), De’Angelo Boone (City of Refuge Ministries Intl), Laura 

Schultz Pipis (United Way of Monroe and Lenawee Counties), Nancy Bishop (Department of Health and 

Human Services), Terrina Liogghio (2-1-1), Emily Pinckney (UW Intern)

Michigan Health Endowment grant – No Report

HFL-Centralized System (Oasis)

Surveys – We continue to push getti ng them back. We will review what we have back at

the next HFL meeting. 

The group has recognized that the mission of De’Angelo’s pantry reflects the 

mission/vision of our centralized food hub.  We can support the efforts that De’Angelo 

has in place. 

The goal is to partner with current pantries and establish pantries where there are 

gaps in services.  

The central pantry will be able to offer supplies to all pantries with no cost to the 

pantry, share technology resources, support volunteerism, and seek larger grant 

opportunities to assist the entire county. 

Holiday Programs

De’Angelo reported that COR Ministries will distribute 30-40 

turkeys. 

The Daily Bread has 12 Pre Cooked Turkeys for their Thanksgiving 

meal donated by Meijer. 

The Daily Bread is going to do 15 holiday baskets for regular 

guests. 

The next meeting is scheduled for:

December 7th, 2021 @1:00PM

Subcommittee Meeting Scheduled for 

December 21st, 2021


